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NORTH BEACH






PTA Board Meeting

North Beach Elementary
January 7, 2014, 6:30 p.m.

It is the mission of the North Beach Elementary PTA to foster community inclusion, child advocacy and academic excellence by facilitating communications, supporting teachers and staff, & enhancing the educational, social & physical environment of North Beach Elementary School.
Minutes
Attendees:  Debbie Bayliss, Lyn Blanchard, Glory Frodesen, Marc Hardy, Erika Hermanson, Bert Hopkins, Mike Kelly, Claire Korman, Rowland Morgan, Liz Ryan, Kerry Schultz, and Jodi Somm.
Location:   North Beach School Library
6:40 -- Call to order

A. HOUSEKEEPING
MINUTES.  Kerry moved to approve the December Board Meeting Minutes.  Rowland seconded.  Motion passed.

Erika reminded Board Members that training is required.  Erika will inquire about opportunities remaining, timing, and consequences for noncompliance.

B. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
In November/December, RJ completed formal observations with all teachers. Our teachers are phenomenal in self-reflection and openness to feedback.  Parents can look for changes in learning targets.    We will see student-friendly “I can” statements.  Locus of control is shifting to include more student-led learning, such as students in front of classroom, students leading with teacher facilitating, etc.   Personal interaction between teacher and principal is critical as shown by research.    
Auction.  How money from this year’s auction “Raise the paddle” will be determined by the end of the month.  One option under consideration is a to put funds toward hiring a math specialist.  A North Beach grandparent made a $10,000 donation designated toward Math.  

Fence.  A survey was completed before break.  A meeting will be scheduled with neighbors, the District and several North Beach parents to review the survey.  Project will resume in March but is weather dependent.  

North Beach Elementary is slated for a benchmark assessment pilot project with a nonprofit called Measured Progress.  The assessments are tied to Common Core Reading and Math for 3rd-5th grade and will take place online.  The Smarter Balance Assessment will take the place of the MSP for the District in spring 2015.    Measured Progress is a nonprofit group that worked closely on the development of the Smarter Balance Assessment.  Their assessment program allows schools to benchmark student progress throughout the year.  This will allow our students to be more confident with what’s to come with Smarter Balance Assessment and Common Core Standards.   Teachers are excited about this and having the data at their fingertips. 

A BLT meeting this Thursday will have a Measured Progress representative present to answer questions.  There is a slight cost.  RJ will share some Board concerns about whether this will subject students to too much testing time this school year.  Are there other Seattle School District schools working with this group?  

New Elementary Math Curriculums Under Review by District.  Glory looked at all 8 programs at District headquarters earlier this year, a process that took many hours.  She reported that all options except a few are very good, especially if the District can pay for associated tools and workbooks .  Glory feels that the Saxon Math curriculum lacks in rigor and doesn’t have enough  word problems.  Finalist Math Curriculums (probably three) will be chosen by March and available at public libraries.  Math in Focus is the Singapore type Math and three schools already use it.  Jump Math is from Canada and Salmon Bay uses it.   Envision Math is being piloted in five schools, and it has a lot of tools including online.  Not all schools in the district have the same computer capabilities for students at their sites.  My Math is used by APP schools.   Bert said that the Committee for Math Adoption is a great group of people.  Bert thinks Envision allows teacher to differentiate instruction by allowing kids to work on things individually online.  
Winter MAP testing will be given for 5th grade only.  Spring MAP will be given for K-5.   

January General Meeting Agenda.  The plan for the meeting is to revisit Common Core Standards/Literacy K-5.  RJ will provide an update on Math Curriculum.  The Board agrees that the new curriculum options provide our school with good options, including the opportunity to save money and have a district-supported math curriculum.   
C. FINANCIAL REPORT
Rowland reported that AGC fundraising totals are up.  We are $2500 away from our goal of $53,000.   If pledges all come in, we will exceed the goal.   Fill the Cone raised $1,200 for Northwest Harvest.  Scrip has so far produced $6100 of income with $8000 of expenses.
Rowland proposed language for amending the PTA Standing Rules as follows:  “The PTA Board of Directors may approve income-generating activities and spending without General Membership approval.”  Kerry moved that the proposed change to the Rules be presented to the General Membership for approval in January.  Debbie seconded the motion.  Motion carries.  
As the Rules currently read, the Board can’t spend more than $300 over approved budget line items without general membership.  This makes it difficult to provide seed funding in a timely manner for such revenue generating activities as Scrip and Wearables.   

D. LEGISLATIVE REPORT.  Mike Kelly reported that this is the last week for anyone to get new proposed bills submitted to the Washington legislature, and there is nothing education-related submitted so far.
E. OLD BUSINESS

AGC.  We will give purple shirts to Masons as a thank you for their donation.  Board members will sign thank you note to the major Donor to the school’s Math program.  
Auction.  New venue for this year’s auction will be Leif Eriksen Hall (no change in date).  Macklemore’s Manager lives in this area and has donated some items.  Software is purchased and working well.  

Volunteerism.  Debbie reported that PTA Events seem to work even though there is no central place for volunteer sign-up.  In the past, volunteers could sign up for events via the PTA website, but our new web platform does not allow it.  Debbie will contact Patrece Mansisidor, volunteer manager of the PTA website, to discuss other online volunteer sign-up platforms, such as Jooners and Sign-up Genius, and how they might be linked to the PTA website and compatible with hand-held devices.  This information can eventually be communicated to the PTA’s many Committee/Event Chairs.  

.  

F. NEW BUSINESS
Nominating Committee.  We need four people to serve.  Budget Committee also needs 3-4.   Erika will put out a request in the Beachcomber.
Speaker.  We need a Speaker for April general meeting.  Kerry shared a few ideas and asked for feedback.
Math Night.  Math Night is not yet confirmed on the calendar.  Blue Highway Games will come help us with programming.  We are still figuring out what date works for them.  

G. UPCOMING EVENTS:

1/15
2 hour early dismissal
1/20
MLK Jr. Day – No School

1/23
PTA General Meeting

1/31
Day between semesters

 ADJOURN 8:10
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